
Fall 2016 Estuary News 

NATIONAL ESTUARIES WEEK 

National Estuaries Week will be observed from September 17thï September 

24th 2016. This campaign is held annually in the month of September as a 

way to celebrate estuaries and how we benefit from a healthy thriving coastal 

ecosystem. Check out page 3 to learn more about the National Estuary Pro-

gram, National Estuaries Week and how to get involved in the celebration. 

SUFFOLK COUNTY FERTILIZER LAW  

Suffolk Countyôs fertilizer application restriction is fast approaching. This 

local law prohibits the application of lawn fertilizer from November 1st ï April 

1st. Educate yourself and others about this local law and how abiding by the 

regulations is important to the health of our waterways. (page 7) 
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SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST 

¶ National Estuaries Week 

Campaign. 

¶ Learn about bay scallops. 

¶ Homeowner Rewards Pro-

gram extended through 2017. 

¶ Be involved in the decision 

making process for updating 

our CCMP. 



On August 2, Suffolk County Executive Steven Bellone announced the 
winners of the second phase lottery the County has held to select home-
owner participants in a demonstration program for advanced onsite 
wastewater treatment technologies.  As part of the County demonstra-
tion program, aimed at reducing nitrogen pollution and improving wa-
ter quality, homeowners receive the installation of a free system, peri-
odic monitoring, and maintenance for 5 years, in exchange for agreeing 
to test it at their home and participate in enhanced monitoring and oc-
casional educational tours.   

During round II, twenty homeowners throughout Suffolk County were 
chosen by lottery drawing from a long list of homeowner applicants 
who applied to replace a conventional cesspool or septic system with an 
advanced wastewater treatment system.   Between Rounds I and II, 
more than 330 people, have applied for the demonstration program. 
The thirty -nine demonstrations initiated so far will help the County 
determine the best technologies to approve for use in Suffolk County, 
and give local service professionals and regulators experience with the 
systems in our local conditions.  As part of its efforts to reduce the 
amount of nitrogen entering groundwater from onsite wastewater treat-
ment systems, Suffolk County hopes to begin approving systems for 
general use later this year, if and when these demonstrations indicate 
good performance. 

Five winners were chosen from Eastern Long Island in this second lot-
tery drawing. These five homeowners represent the village of Sag Har-
bor, hamlets of Jamesport and Mattituck, as well as the Town of Shelter 
Island. The new lottery winners are on target to have their new systems, 
valued at approximately $20,000, installed by the end of the winter.  

CAC SPECIAL TOPIC SUMMER MEETING  

SECOND SEPTIC SYSTEM LOTTERY INCLUDES 5 

EAST END RESIDENTS 

On August 22nd the PEPôs special 

topic CAC meeting titled: Nitrogen 

and our Impacts on the Estuary 

had over 60 attendees come to listen 

to presentations by representatives 

from Stony Brookôs Center for Clean 

Water Technology, The Nature Con-

servancy, Concerned Citizens of Mon-

tauk, The Peconic Estuary Program 

and Suffolk County Dept. of Health 

Services. We would like to thank all of 

our presenters and attendees for 

showing their dedication to the health 

of the Peconic Estuary despite the 

beautiful summer weather.  

Our next CAC meeting will be held on 

September 13th from 6-8pm at the 

Suffolk County Culinary Arts and 

Hospitality Center located at 20 East 

Main Street in Riverhead. This meet-

ing will be a continuation of the nitro-

gen special topic meeting and provide 

people a chance to discuss the 

presentations and ask questions. We 

invite all those who participated in 

the last meeting and those that could 

not attend as there will be a brief 

overview of the material covered in 

August.  

The presentations from the August 

meeting are located on our website at 

peconicestuary.org. Please contact 

cac@peconicestuary.org for more 

information and keep a look out for 

our November CAC meeting location 

announcement. 

RESEARCH IN THE    

PECONIC ESTUARY 

Dr. Robert Cerrato, Professor 

at Stony Brook University and 

associates have recently re-

leased their research regard-

ing  species dynamics in the 

Peconic Estuary. Dr. Cerratoôs 

team looked at data from the 

Juvenile Finfish Trawl survey 

conducted by the NYSDEC 

over the past few decades to 

determine marine species 

trends. Data analysis revealed 

that there was a shift around 

the year 2000 from a flatfish/

benthic invertebrate commu-

nity towards a demersal fish 

community. These results 

have implications for our un-

derstanding of the impacts of 

humans, pollution, climate 

and other factors on the eco-

system and will inform future            

management of key estuarine             

species. For more information          

please send us an email at                 

peptalk@peconicestuary.org 
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CELEBRATE NATIONAL ESTUARIES WEEK! 

With hands-on activities that include beach cleanups, hikes, kayak 
trips, coastal education workshops, and more, this yearôs National Estu-
aries Week, September 17th to 24th, presents the perfect opportunity to 
experience Americaôs amazing estuaries. 
 
Estuaries are ecosystems along the oceans where freshwater and salt-
water mix to create wetlands, bays, lagoons, sounds, or sloughs. These 
extraordinary ecosystems are not only home to unique plant and ani-
mal habitats, but provide communities with food, recreation, jobs, and 
coastal protection. 

Since 1988, National Estuaries Week has celebrated the many ways we 
benefit, from healthy, thriving coastal ecosystems. National Estuaries 
Week is a fantastic opportunity to explore your local estuary and to take 
advantage of volunteer opportunities and hands-restoration in your 
nearby estuary.  

Of the 32 largest cities in the world, 22 are located on estuaries. The 
National Estuary Program, which receives EPA support, protects 28 
estuaries of national significance and brings together citizens, scien-
tists, businesses and government to preserve estuarine ecosystems.  
The Peconic Estuary Program protects the Peconic Estuary which is an 
estuary of national significance right in your backyard! The estuary in-
cludes Flanders Bay, Great Peconic Bay, Little Peconic Bay, Gardiners 
Bay and the contributing watershed, totaling more than 110,000 acres 
of land and 121,000 acres of surface water. EPAôs National Estuary Pro-
gram, many of Restore Americaôs Estuaries member organizations and 
NOAAôs National Estuarine Research Reserve System also will be host-
ing activities during the week. Last yearôs National Estuaries Week 
drew 16,724 volunteers who participated in 74 events and logged a 
combined 88,378 hours, contributing an estimated economic value of 
more than $2 million according to Restore Americaôs Estuaries, which 
helps coordinate the event. Check out the National Estuaries Week 
Events Map to find an event near you. 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE 

NATIONAL ESTUAIRES 

PHOTO CONTEST 

Amateur photographers can 
submit photos of the Peconic 
Estuary vistas, wildlife or 
activities during National 
Estuaries Week, September 
17thïSeptember 24th. Use 
#PeconicEstuariesWeek  
to submit via Facebook or 
Instagram, or email to     
peptalk@peconicestuary.org 
 

JOIN PEP ON A HIKE 

PEP will be kicking off  Na-
tional Estuaries Week with a 
nature hike. Come learn 
about the estuary, the wild-
life that lives here and the 
historical land use. Email 
peptalk@peconicestuary.org 
for more information or visit 
our Facebook page. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA  

Use #EstuariesWeek and 
#EstuaryLove  for all your 
social media posts on      
Twitter, Instagram and   
Facebook all week long!  
Need an idea for what to 
post? Visit estuaries.org/
social-media-resources for 
example tweets. 
 

 

VISIT AN ESTUARY 

Go visit one of the 28       
Estuaries  Nation Wide and 
use #EstuaryGo when     
posting  on social media!  

  о 

National Estuaries Week Photo Contest 

Use #PeconicEstuariesWeek for submission 

September 17thï 24th  


